(Draft Minutes subject to confirmation)      
Withington Parish Council
  Minutes
           
Meeting  held on Wednesday 6th January 2016 at 7.30 pm in the Parish Room.

Present: Councillors Phil Heath (Chairman), Lesley Stone, Alan Williams, Helen Thomas and Martin Timmis. Tom Taylor (Parish Clerk), Shropshire Councillor John Everall, and 36 members of the public
66/2015: Welcome:

Cllr. Heath welcomed everyone, stating that this was a regular PC meeting, but non essential items have been deferred. 
67/2015: Apologies:
Mathew Mead. Brian Smith
68/2015: Public Forum:
No new issues not on the agenda.

The finger sign at the Old Post Office is still to be replaced.
69/2015: Declaration of Interest:

Cllr. Thomas declared an interest in the Planning appeal.
70/2015: Approval of the Minutes of 11th November 2015:
Resolved: To accept them as a correct record. They were signed by the Chairman.
71/2015: Finance:
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	Payments Approved - 11/11/15
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	£0.00

	 
	Room Hire (11/11)
	£12.00
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	Authorisation to pay the following if within budget amount: 
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	Fuel for Lawn Mower
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	Hedge Cutting
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	Repair of Lawn Mower
	
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 


All the Payments were approved.

Emily Pye raised £40 for the Village Green fund, and was thanked by the Council for her great efforts. The Clerk to write to her.
The Village Green is now self-sufficient.

The Precept for 2015-16 was discussed, and due to possible changes in expenses including the Clerk’s Pension fund, it was agreed to increase the Precept to £6000, an increase of 13.74% on last year’s Precept of £5270. There should still be a financial buffer, and if the worst case scenario does not arise, there is the possibility of reducing it again next year. This was approved.

72/2015: Road Issues:
HGVs in the Village are still an issue. Some residents of Upton Magna are reporting direct to CJ Wildlife. They now have CCTV cameras at CJs, and if a connection is found, can deal with the drivers. Clerk to liaise and publicise contact details. Also to discuss the position of signs at junctions. The signs through Uffington are now in place.
73/2015: Website:

Cllr. Timmis has been setting up a new website, to allow us to be compliant with the Transparency Code. However, it will be community friendly, keeping everyone aware of what’s going on. A grant has been applied for, for new hardware.  The new website is now available at www.withingtonparish.co.uk. There are pages for the Withington Action Group, Parish Room, and others will be added. Email alerts can be sent out based on the existing email database. The old website is still there, but it is hoped to transfer all the archives and photos with Nick Williams’ consent. The new URL costs £8 per year, and the website itself is free.
74/2015: Local Joint Committee:

The next meeting is on 28th January, and it is expected that the grant for football equipment will be approved, though there may be some conditions attached.
75/2015: Report from Village Green Committee:

There have been two meetings, one on the 3rd of November and an emergency one on the 8th of December.
Path. A large load of dust has been delivered and could be used to seal the path. A trial run in the spring and an estimate of the cost of work to complete the whole path has been suggested.
We were approached by Tesco to put forward a grant bid for between £8000 and £12000. This was to tarmac and widen the path for use by the disabled and others. An initial bid was lodged and has been approved as appropriate. Estimates and quotes have been requested and if within budget we would be included as a possibility in the second batch of grants.






Page Two
Mower. We have researched the repair and servicing of the mower. An estimate of £1250 would allow us to replace 2 cutting blades and have it serviced this winter.
Sport and leisure. A request for a grant to cover the cost of new goal posts and football equipment has been made to the LJC. Research into the feasibility of a Boot camp has been made.
Village Christmas Tree.

The Village Green Christmas Tree was snapped at the base in the high winds. The carol singing had to be relocated. The possibility of a Norwegian Spruce being acquired and planted is being investigated.

Committee members and roles. Martin Timmis has joined the committee to ensure the representation from the Parish Council. Phil Heath has resigned as Chairman to focus on his role as chairman of the Parish Council. His efforts were acknowledged, especially for the fund raising for the Friends of the Village Green.
Wayne Thomas was nominated as Chairman and agreed by all members of the Committee.

Wayne Thomas has met with Lesley Stone, the Parish Council compliance officer, to discuss his role and the procedures of the Committee. Changes to reporting and the taking of minutes have been agreed.

Next meeting. Tuesday 2nd February 2016 at 20.10.
76/2015: Planning:
Cllr. Thomas left the meeting.
The Chairman went through the facts of the Shropshire Homes application for 17 houses. This had been turned down in July 2015, but they have now appealed. Because of the short time scale for comments the Parish Council has been given an extension to 19th January. The Inspector will hold an informal hearing on 5th February, and may ask questions of those attending. Cllr. Everall said that the small Ludlow Room was booked, but it helps to have a lot of people present. Cllr. Heath said we should get confirmation of numbers attending – they need to be disciplined, as can be asked to leave. 
Anyone can object on the Inspector’s website – as will the Parish Council. The Action Group had discussed having a planning consultant, but a resident has a friend, who has produced a report, which the Council are being allowed to use.

Cllr Everall said sustainability is the key. The issue of the 5 year land supply has already been overturned.

The Action Group is issuing a new Flyer
77/2015: Dates of next Parish Council meetings:

March 16th, May 11th (AVM and AGM) 2016
Minutes Confirmed as correct

...................................................

Chairman

16th March 2016 
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